
Notice of Disclosure Incident 
 
On or around December 30, 2024, NVW Newco, LLC (“NVW Newco”) became aware of an incident 
involving the inadvertent disclosure of limited information as outlined below. We take this very seriously 
and are providing information about the incident and our response.  

NVW Newco learned that certain group Outlook meeting invitations from an employee of First Light 
Wilderness were circulated to individuals associated with Deschutes Wilderness, New Vision Wilderness, 
and/or First Light Wilderness, and later canceled which resulted in invitee email contact information being 
visible to all recipients. Unfortunately, due to the scheduling process employed, invitees were included as 
part of the invitation and were not hidden as intended.  

Based on the investigation, NVW Newco  determined that this error related to potential disclosures on 
September 3, 2024, October 3, 2024, November 7, 2024, and/or December 30, 2024. Upon discovery, NVW 
Newco immediately investigated this issue and began reviewing the calendar system to identify available 
options to ensure that a similar incident does not happen again.  

While this incident did not involve detailed individual information, the individual email addresses used for 
the scheduled meetings would have been visible to any recipient of the meeting invitation and subsequent 
cancellation. While NVW Newco has no reason to believe this information was or will be misused, it is 
recommended that individuals remain vigilant against incidents of phishing attempts or other fraud. 
Please know that NVW Newco and its associated entities are very conscientious about ensuring blind 
copying (BCC) is used for all group emails and apologize for any inconvenience or concern this may have 
caused. 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this incident, please contact our dedicated 
assistance line at (877) 479-5637 from 6 am – 6 pm Pacific Time Monday through Friday, except Holidays. 
NVW Newco may also be contacted by email at privacyofficer@embarkbh.com or mail at 3133 W. Frye 
Road, Suite 525, Chandler, AZ 85226. 

mailto:privacyofficer@embarkbh.com

